STATE WORKFORCE INVESTMENT BOARD

Economic Development & Business Retention Committee

Conference Call

November 12, 2003  9:30 a.m.

Minutes

Committee Members Present Via Phone:  Lew Grill, Jim Davidson, Becky Erickson, Diane Ruff

Committee Members Present:  Chair Dick Brown

Staff Present: Pam Watson, Gary Warren, Penney Clark 

Guests Present Via Phone: Linda Coleman, Sue Mohr, Janice Duffy

Chair Dick Brown called the meeting to order, welcomed those in attendance, and gave an overview of the conference call structure.

The committee reviewed the revised Goals, Charge and Duties and agreed to submit these revised goals to the full Board at the December State Workforce Investment Board Meeting.  

A discussion was held on how the committee could accomplish its first goal of engaging employers of the state in a sector-by-sector approach, to determine the specific needs of each sector and to recommend strategies to address the needs.  The Committee recommended focusing on the two industry clusters that will be selected by David Gibson from the Governor’s Office of Economic Opportunity, and researching priority occupations within the two clusters.  Timelines will be set at the meeting in December, and after the priority occupations are determined, staff will obtain and research wage information from the Research and Analysis Bureau, Department of Labor & Industry.  

Gary Warren, Chief of the Workforce Programs Bureau, Department of Labor and Industry, explained the new Pharmacy Technician Apprenticeship program.  The first Pharmacy Technician Apprentice has been signed up in Glasgow.  Mr. Warren will be meeting with the Business Standards Division to work out the details of the licensing, and distance-learning classes are being established.  Statistics indicate that 85% of apprentices stay in Montana, so this program will help retain skilled workers in the state.  This is the first healthcare apprenticeship program in Montana.

Pam Watson reported that SWIB staff has been working with the Research and Analysis Bureau, Department of Labor and Industry, and with Montana Job Training Partnership (MJTP), the staff of the Local Workforce Investment Boards (LWIB), to assist them in making application for a $20,000 grant available to LWIBs from the Labor Market Information Institute.  The grant is designed to assist Local Boards with marketing labor market information.  Staff of the State Board has offered any assistance or resources available.  Sue Mohr, MJTP Director, indicated that it is yet to be determined if an application will be made, as there is only one $20,000 grant available nationwide with over 600 potential applicants.  

In closing, Chairman Brown advised the committee that there would be more information available in December on all issues before the Board.

The call adjourned at 10:30 a.m.

